
CHESS NOTES   05.12.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 North were in action w hen 
Louth were the visitors to South Park. This season Louth 
have elected to have 2 teams in Division 2 North, L outh and 
Louth Juniors, with the juniors playing all their m atches 
at home while the seniors are on the road for all 7  
fixtures of which this was their first. 
 
For Lincoln this was the second match and having lo st to 
Scunthorpe A in the opening fixture a good result w as 
imperative if they are to stand any chance of retai ning the 
title from last year. 
 
On board 4 Paul Fischer, a retired schoolteacher wh o lives 
in Sleaford, was paired as black against Andrew Wat son. 
Andrew is captain of the Horncastle team that have entered 
a team in Division 2 South this season and was maki ng a 
guest appearance for Louth. 
 
The opening initially followed the Ponziani Opening  and 
Scotch Gambit 1. e4 e5 2. Nf3 Nc6 3. d4 exd4 4. Bc4  Nf6 5. 
Ng5 and Andrew was homing in on Paul’s pawn on f7 b ut Paul 
was wise to this and played 5. ...d5 (see diagram).  This 
seemed to throw Andrew as he played 6. Bb3 Nxe4 7. 0-0 Nxg5 
and Paul is now a piece and 2 pawns to the good and  Paul 
went on to win. 
 
A win also for Dave Bull and with yours truly manag ing to 
wriggle out of a tight situation with a draw Lincol n 
narrowly took the spoils by 2½ to 1½. 
 
Meanwhile, the annual Christmas Blitz playing for t he Tony 
Turp Memorial Shield will take place on Wednesday D ecember 
18, all welcome.  
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  


